
 
 
 
February 11, 2021 
 
 
 
Natural Resources Conservation Board 
19th Floor Centennial Place 
250 – 5th Street SW 
Calgary, AB T0L 0Z0 
 
 
Attention: Laura Friend 
 
RE:  REBUTTAL OPPORTUNITY - LA19036/ARIE AND WILLEMINA MUILWIJK 
 
We would like to make record that we stand by our concerns and comments in our letter 
written to Adria Snowdon, Approval Officer.  
 
Our most important concern is preserving the quality of our water supply.  It’s a big 
concern for the surrounding area. This concern grows with each of the confined feeding 
operations in the area as they continue to grow. There is more than one feeding 
operation in proximity of each other. It is relevant that there is no concern from the 
owners to follow procedure and protocols that protect the quality of water. This given 
application being an example. The applicant has also mined for gravel/dug out just 
downhill of their lagoon which highly risks our water supply. Once the water table has 
been contaminated there is no fixing it. 
 
We also have concerns with poor waste management, making disease a high risk as 
discussed in our previous letter.  
 
If you would like to discuss further, please feel free to contact us.  
 
Sincerely,  
 
Dean & Hannah Brauer  

 
 

 
 




